WINKLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL

The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 23rd April 2008, 7.30pm in Winkleigh Community Centre
Present:
Cllrs Stutt, Bowers, Judge, Hodgson, Gledhill, J.Turner, Griffiths, Johnson & Cooper


Dist. Cllr Lausen, PCSO Sandra Brown

Apologies:
Cllrs N.Turner & Holamn

Cllr Hodgson queried the minutes of the meeting held on 26th March 2008 in respect of the recorded vote on application 1/1190/2007/FUL stating that the Chairman’s vote had not been recorded. The Chairman responded that he had abstained from the vote and apologised if he had not made his position clear during the counting.  Cllr J.Turner raised concerns about the Chairman’s letter to TDC responding to this application following the meeting and some discussion took place. Cllr Gledhill proposed that this discussion be curtailed at this point in the meeting to allow the Guest Speaker PCSO Brown to address the meeting and return to this topic later – 2nd Cllr Hodgson: A.i.F; MOTION CARRIED. 
1.4.8 Police visit: PC SO Sandra Brown
PCSO Brown had already issued Cllrs with a copy of the new police newsletter and gave further details of the issues. Cllrs were advised that residents local to the Castle Street Toilets were forming a Neighbourhood watch team and that the police were organising a multi-agency fun day in the near future . 

The Councillors then returned to discussions regarding the Chairman’s letter to TDC. Cllr J.Turner stated that the Chairman had raised a number of strong points of objection in his letter that he had not raised with the Parish Council during their debate and that he felt that the Chairman’s letter contradicted the democratic vote of the PC. The Chairman responded that he regretted not making his position clear at the PC meeting but that his views on the application in question were quite clear in that he believed that the application for industrial units on the Airfield was premature in light of work underway on the production of a development brief adding that this application in particular did not , in his opinion, show all the information required in order to be fully considered.  Cllr Hodgson proposed that Cllrs had all now had the opportunity to air their views and that the PC move to the next item on the agenda – 2nd Cllr Johnson: A.i.f MOTION CARRIED.
2.4.8 Reports
TAAG: Cllr Bowers gave an update from the recent TAAG meeting.

CCOWS: Cllr Bowers reported on the last CCOWS meeting advising that the Pre-School are now trying to get a new lease on their site separate from CCOWS.

DAPC: Cllr J.Turner gave Cllrs an update from the recent DAPC meeting.

Airfield: The Chairman advised that he had received a number of complaints regarding activities at the Control Tower and surrounding land on Winkleigh Airfield. Cllrs were advised that a written response to his queries had been received. Cllrs agreed to discuss in more detail during “Late Items”.

3.4.8 Chairman’s Report

The Chairman had issued a copy of his report to the Cllrs prior to the meeting. Cllrs were advised that the financial details need to be added. Cllrs were advised that the Chairman intended to publish his report at the AGM.

4.4.8 Clerks Reports
The Clerk reported that DCC’s Highway Superintendent for Winkleigh Sherri Henry has left and that her new temporary replacement will be Nick Mitchell.

5.4.8 District Councillor  reports to and from TDC
Cllr Lausen had already issued a copy of his report to all Cllrs and gave further details on issues including the Boundary Committee review, the LDF and Winkleigh Airfield. Cllrs were advised that Redrow have now agreed to complete the footpath to the village.

Public Period
6.4.8 PLANNING

A) Returned from TDC

a) 1/0055/2008/AGR: Erection of new building made with steel, timber slate & galvanise, Land at NGR 260051 107600 Bryony Hill Farm: APPROVED.

b) 1/0107/2008/FUL: Erection of stable- retrospective, land adjacent to Loosedon Cottages, Winkleigh: Approved

B) New Applications

a) 1/0295/2008/FUL: Extension and subdivision to form two dwellings, 1 Castle Street, Winkleigh:
Following discussion including Cllr Coopers comments about concern over parking spaces Cllr Bowers proposed that this application be Approved subject to: a) Wooden  Sash windows to the front of the property, b) Bay window on face of property to be retained, c) All doors to the property are in keeping with the age of the property.- 2nd Cllr J.Turner: A.i.f: MOTION CARRIED. The Chairman suggested that a copy be sent to TDC’s Conservation Officer.  

b) 1/0232/2008/FUL: Erection of agricultural building, Sminton Ball, Hollocombe, EX18 7QE: Cllr Hodgson declared an interest and left the meeting. Cllr J.Turner proposed Approve this application – 2nd Cllr Griffiths: A.i.f: MOTION CARRIED.
c) 1/0343/2008/FUL: First floor addition to existing garage & workshop to form workshop and hobbies room, The Mount, High Street, Winkleigh EX19 8HX: Cllr J.Turner proposed Approve – 2nd Cllr Hodgson: A.i.f.: MOTION CARRIED.
C) Application for Lawful Development Certificate

a) 1/0308/2008/CPE: application for lawful development certificate for a proposed utility room and toilet extension, 83 Westocts Drive, Winkleigh. Note this submission is not a planning application. Cllr Bowers proposed this application be Approved- 2nd Cllr Hodgson: A.i.f: MOTION CARRIED
7.4.8.  FINANCE
Cllr Hodgson proposed that the following payments be authorised:

Environmental Services (asbestos test)



£     29.39  cheque 1243
TDC (Election costs 2007)





£ 1086.28
  1244

TDC (1/4 Road sweep)





£   587.50
  1245

Viking Direct ( Stationary)




£     65.93
  1246

DPFA ( Annual Subs)





£     15.00
  1247

N.J.Bullen (Clerks Salary + expenses April)



£   464.61
  1248

Winkleigh Community Centre ( Hire)



£     24.00
  1249

2nd Cllr J.Turner: Aif: MOTION CARRIED

Cllrs were advised that the non domestic rates for the Cemetery for 2008/9 would be £374.22 paid by direct debit in two instalments the first having been paid on 1/4/8 for £187.22

Cllrs were advised that the end of year accounts for the financial year 1.4.7 – 31.3.8 have been completed and were advised of the details. All documents were now with Cllr Judge to complete an internal audit. Documents to be returned for formal adoption at the AGM next month ready for the start of the Annual Audit to be completed by the Audit Commission.

8.4.8 Current business matters
a) Discussions on Clerks Reports

The Clerk advised Cllrs of the response from DCC regarding the siting of the new bus stop at Seckington Cross – no further action required

The Clerk reported that TDC have advised that Redrow will now address the footpath to the village. 
b) Public Toilets / Youth congregation area 
Cllr Bowers said that following PCSO Browns comments the PC should await further developments with the formation of the Neighbourhood watch team.
c) Winkleigh Development Brief 
The Chairman reported that posters and flyers advertising the workshops have been widely distributed and stated that he hoped the Councillors would get fully involved with the process.
Cllrs were reminded that Juliet Bidgood would attend the May meeting.
d) County Locality Budget 
Cllrs again discussed Cty Cllr Rawlinson’s County locality Budget and projects that could be included. Cllr Hodgson suggested that funding may be required for work at the Playing Fields following implementation of DCC’s new cycle and footpath project and agreed to get further information. 
e) Traffic Calming 
The Chairman said that an unclear discussion and decision on this issue at the last meeting had led to confusion among some parishioners who had approached him with concerns. He advised that he had 

e-mailed a detailed report to all Cllrs for consideration at the meeting. On being advised that only 1 Cllr had had the opportunity to read his communication the Chairman proposed that further discussions on this issue should not take place until everyone had read the letter – 2nd Cllr Gledhill: voting 7 for, 1 against, 1 abstention.

f) Cemetery Bungalow 
Cllr Bowers advised that Mr Tindal has inspected the cemetery bungalow and is in the process of finishing the main bedroom ceiling as requested. Cllrs debated Mr Tindals report at length and agreed the specifications for further quotes for the repairs. Cllr Hodgson proposed that the specification agreed should be used in requesting quotes for repairs to the ceilings & insulation  throughout the cemetery bungalow and that costs should be requested for all the work and also room by room adding that the work must be addressed within the next four months- 2nd Cllr Turner: voting 7 for, 1 against: MOTION CARRIED.
Cllr J.Turner proposed that Mr J.Colgrave be requested to service the central heating boiler at the Cemetery Bungalow- 2nd Cllr Johnson: A.i.F. MOTION CARRIED.

g) Winkleigh Working Party 
Cllrs were advised that following the letter to WCWP agreed at the last meeting WCWP had queried the PC’s involvement with the remaining funds held. Cllr Hodgson responded that the PC had made their decision based on the information previously given to the PC advising that WCWP had been disbanded. Mrs Miller a member of the former WCWP  advised that she would like to see the remaining funds given to the Youth Club but that the former members of the committee were contacting each other to agree a formal response. Cllrs agreed to await a formal decision before taking this matter further
9.4.8 NEW BUSINESS

a) BT Payphones  

Cllrs discussed recent correspondence from BT regarding the proposal to reduce the provision of BT phone boxes  including the phone box at Hollocombe. Cllr Hodgson proposed that the PC respond that the phone box at Hollocombe should be retailed despite its being classed at financially unviable due to the remote rural location and the fact that mobile phones don’t work in the valley – 2nd Cllr Stutt: voting 7 for, 1 against: MOTION CARRIED. 
PUBLIC PERIOD II

Mrs Miller formally requested that he PC discuss local concerns regarding the financial position of the Sports Centre to allay fears in the community further asking for confirmation that the Sports Centre building and the Playing Fields are considered as two separate bodies. Cllrs agreed to put on the May agenda.
10.4.8.  Late Items at the Chairman’s discretion
Cllrs returned to discussions on local concerns regarding activities at the Control Tower site on Winkleigh Airfield. Cllr Hodgson proposed that the PC re-print the letter received from TDC and publish word-for word in the notice board advising of the appropriate bodies to contact should a specific query or question arise- 2nd Cllr Bowers: A.i.F. MOTION CARRIED. 
The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 10.12pm
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